PAYNE PHALEN DISTRICT FIVE PLANNING COUNCIL

STRONG 图 SAFE 於 WELCOMING 图 CONNECTED 於 NEIGHBORHOODS

May 21, 2015

Attn: Jeff Fischbach
Project Facilitator /Inspector
Department of Safety and Inspections
375 Jackson Street – Suite 220
Saint Paul, MN 55101

Dear Mr. Fischbach:

The Payne Phalen District Five Planning Council's Community Planning & Economic Development Committee (CPED) met on May 5, 2015 and had on its agenda the licensing matter for Tongue In Cheek (987 Payne Avenue) - Adding Outdoor Service Area (Sidewalk) license to the exiting Liquor on Sale – 100 seats or less, and Liquor On Sale – Sunday Licenses.

The CPED Committee heard from Mr. Ryan Huseby of Tongue in Cheek and neighbors had been notified of the meeting. No objections were heard on this matter and the CPED Committee strongly recommended approval of the license application. By separate vote – the CPED Committee also approved the 45-day waiver.

The CPED Committee further praised the success of this local business, noting the very positive impact the business is having on Payne Avenue. Any efforts to expedite this request for support are appreciated. Questions regarding this support may be directed to the District Five office at 651-774-5234. This matter will appear on the Consent Agenda for the Board of Directors at their Tuesday May 26, 2015 Board meeting.

Sincerely on behalf of the District Five CPED Committee,

Yesli McMunsy Leslie McMurray

Executive Director

Cc: Ryan Huseby – Tongue in Cheek 987 Payne Avenue

Ward 6 City Council office